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At CCPA we use the Creative Curriculum for Preschool along with the Reggio Emilia philosophy to construct a unique, play-based, and developmentally appropriate curriculum that will prepare children for a lifetime of learning. In addition, we participate in Virginia Quality, a state-led voluntary program to ensure quality preschool experiences and that children enter kindergarten well-prepared for success. Let’s take a closer look at what that means.
The overall curriculum is designed to meet the individual growth and developmental needs of each child enrolled. Teachers work to assess each child’s level of development and to identify individual goals.
The curriculum is flexible, and the style is child-centered and caring. Play activities are provided in many areas including art, music, children’s literature, language arts, mathematics, cooking, concept development, large and small muscle activities, dramatic play, nature and science.

As each child uses various materials and interacts with other children, the teachers observe and encourage learning. Guidance and help are provided to extend the learning and enhance the enjoyment of each activity.

We find social-emotional development to be the core of early childhood. Developing those skills is what drives our curriculum. We also believe strongly in relationship building. We work hard to build positive relationships with the parents and children enrolled with us. We strive to build a sense of community in each of our classrooms that fosters acceptance, trust and mutual respect. Children who feel like they belong and are valued for their uniqueness will be more successful in their future ventures.
Our curriculum can be found everywhere at every moment because we believe learning is both spontaneous and planned. We follow the interests of the children. We value what they value and what matters most to them matters most to us.
The National Association of Young Children (NAEYC) has released the following statement:
“High Quality early learning experiences provide children with opportunities to develop both physically and socially through authentic situations, including play. The settings in which children practice new skills works best when the environment reflects the individual child, family and community. These core considerations, combined with what we know to be true about human development, are what we call developmentally appropriate practice.”

A question we are often asked is if we are getting the children here at CCPA ready for kindergarten. Our answer is not only are we getting them ready for kindergarten but for life!
A Few Important Reminders
The cooler weather is starting to creep into the air.  With the arrival of cold weather come a few changes in what you bring to school.  Please make sure that the change of clothes in your child’s bag is weather appropriate.  Remember to include not only pants, underwear, and a shirt, but also socks.  Also, please dress your child to go outside.  Outside play is critical to young children’s well-being, and we aim to be outside for at least 30 minutes each day, weather permitting. Our school policy is to go outside every day, with the exception of inclement weather. Make sure your child has a coat, hat, mittens, and scarf as needed for our outside time.  Please label everything with your child’s name.
November Chapel Updates and Outreach Projects
This month, we will begin talking about how God provides for us.  We will be learning about how Jesus fed the five thousand with bread and fish, and how we can help feed others too.  In conjunction with CCUMC, we will be collecting food items to assist in the church’s tradition of food pounding.  All food we collect will be put together into Thanksgiving boxes and delivered to needy families in the area. Our preschoolers will also be making cards to accompany the food boxes in wishing others in our community a happy holiday. We will begin discussing this project in chapel this week, and will be encouraging the children to talk with their families.  We suggest involving your child in either earning money to purchase items, selecting the items, or both.  We will collect all the items at chapel on November 14th and 15th, during our chapel time.  In addition, we will be scheduling “field trips” to CCUMC’s food pantry, so the children can see where the food is stored and assembled.  Here is the food pounding list:
Can of corn                           

Can of Sweet Potatoes               
Package of Cornbread mix

Can of Cranberry Sauce         
Pie Crust (dry mix works best)   
Can of Gravy

Box of Macaroni & Cheese     
Jar of Jelly                                      
Can of Evaporated Milk

Can of Green Beans                
Box/Package of Dressing Mix     
Can of Pumpkin Pie Mix

Box of Instant Potatoes         

Can of Apple Sauce or Fruit        
Jar of Peanut Butter

Can of Soup                        
 
$20 Food Lion/Harris Teeter/Kroger Gift Card

As we approach December, the school’s Parent-Teacher Organization will be planning our annual Santa’s Workshop, a special day that we provide new and gently used toys for our food pantry guests.  This outreach allows families in need to provide donated items to their children, ensuring a Merry Christmas for all!  At the end of November, we will be collecting new and gently used toys from any families wishing to donate.  More information coming soon! PTO Meeting is Tuesday, November 13 at 6:30 in the Studio.
CCPA Thanksgiving Feast

We are in the process of planning our annual Thanksgiving Feast!  If you are new to CCPA, you are in for a treat!  You will be invited to join your child on Monday, November 19th or Tuesday, November 20st for a Thanksgiving meal at school.  The classes will be preparing placemats, centerpieces, and songs for the occasion.  Your child’s teacher will be selecting a thanksgiving side and asking for your help in preparing and bringing that side dish.  CCPA provides the protein, drinks, desserts, and paper goods.  We will gather at 11:30 in the FLC and share a meal together in honor of the holiday.  Please watch for more information from your child’s teacher regarding what side your class will bring and which day is planned for your attendance.

We are also looking for a few volunteers to help with the setup for this event.  If you would be interested in helping us set up, we would love to have your assistance!  Please email the preschool at preschool@ccumc.net to let us know.
Christmas Program- Change of Date
Our annual Christmas program will be held for all classes on Monday, December 17th at 6:30 p.m. in the FLC.  This is by far one of our most popular events, and we look forward to seeing you then!
Staying Healthy at School
With cold and flu season here, I wanted to take a moment to review the licensing policy regarding illness in preschool programs.  Social services requires any child who exhibits any of the following symptoms to be sent home:  a fever of 100 degrees or higher; vomiting; two bouts of diarrhea; any rash; or significant or colored drainage from eyes or nose.  In addition, it is now recommended that your child be picked up if s/he is lethargic or otherwise unable or unwilling to participate in normal activities.  By our policy, your child needs to be picked up within one hour of hearing from us.  This policy helps us to limit illness exposure for everyone. If your child becomes ill, social services requires that s/he be symptom-free without the aid of medication for at least 24 hours before returning.  We appreciate your assistance with this policy!

If your preschooler has a sick sibling that you need to bring with you, please use our drive-up/drop off service!  Not only will this help us to control illness in the center, it will keep your sick child more comfortable.  Please feel free to call at any time if you have questions about this service.  Additionally, if you are running late for drop off with a sick sibling, please call the office and we will be happy to pick up your preschooler from your car.

On our end, we practice regular handwashing and use hand wipes and hand sanitizer frequently.  Children are encouraged to use tissues and immediately clean their hands, and teachers disinfect and sanitize classrooms and materials daily.  If you are ever interested in making a donation to our school, we can always use the following:  tissues, hand sanitizer, antibacterial hand wipes, disinfecting wipes, Softsoap (must NOT say “keep out of reach of children”),Clorox anywhere spray, or Lysol.

Studio Update
Greetings from the Studio! We are beginning to practice our songs for the Christmas Program in the studio this month. Our program is called “Christmas in Our Jammies.” We get to wear our jammies to the performance! I wanted to let you know as soon as possible so you could take advantage of grabbing those new Christmas jammies as the stores begin to display them.
So, no “Christmas Best” this year- it’s Christmas in Our Jammies!
Blessings to you and yours,

Ms. Julie Riegle

Fine Arts Teacher

Upcoming Dates to Remember

November 6th—Public school closed/ Preschool open
November 12th —Veteran’s Day—CCPA closed
November 13th-PTO Meeting-6:30 in Studio

November 14th&15th —Outreach Chapel/Food Pounding

November 19th&20st --Thanksgiving Feast @ 11:30 in the FLC
November 21st —No preschool classes/Extended care open

November 23rd&23rd —Thanksgiving Holiday—CCPA closed

November 26th—Donation collection for Santa’s Workshop begins
December 10th—Santa’s Workshop setup morning, 9:00-12:30

December 12th—Santa’s Workshop, 10-12 p.m. & 5:30-6:30 p.m.
